Good evening Ohio House,

My name is Bianca Arellano and I am a medical student at the Ohio State University College of Medicine and resident of Franklin County. As the numbers of COVID-19 cases have been rising in Columbus, Ohio along with the number of hospitalizations due to COVID-19, I urge you to oppose this bill. This bill is dangerous to all citizens of Ohio and is especially daunting to members of the medical community who has been sacrificing their safety to care for others infected with this virus. The Department of Health should *absolutely* be allowed to implement mandatory statewide quarantine in order to maintain the safety of the public. Please vote against this bill. Many lives depend on it.

Thank you.



Bianca Arellano (she/her/hers)

M.D. Candidate Class of 2023